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Mr. President,

Croatia would like to extend a warm welcome to the delegation of the Kingdom of Bhutan and thank them for the presentation of their report. 

We commend the Kingdom of Bhutan for both, the enhancement of the human rights policy and legislative framework, as well as for the implementation of targeted plans and interventions. 

In this sense, we particularly acknowledge the steps taken with regards to strengthening the National Commission for Women and Children, the body responsible for coordinating the advancement of women and child’s rights. 

However, we regret to see that Bhutan has remained a source and destination country for trafficking in women and children, mainly for forced labour and sexual exploitation.

In addition to the above mentioned, we would also like to express our concern on the still high level of child marriages.

Therefore, we would like to encourage the Government of Bhutan to continue working actively in order to ensure the full and equal enjoyment of all human rights for all the people in the country without any kind of distinction. 
Mr. President, allow us to address the Kingdom of Bhutan with two recommendations:

1. To invest more efforts to ensure the unequivocal prohibition of corporal punishment against children in all settings by law, including at home and in schools.

2. To sign and ratify the Optional Protocol to the Convention on the Rights of the Child on a communications procedures.

Croatia would once again like to compliment the Government of Bhutan for the progress achieved and wish them a successful review session. 

Thank you. 




